



ABFP/Stallion Committee Minutes 09/30/2020

Attendance: Sharon Bechler, Chair, Rosanne Palermo FHANA Board President

Budget Information:

2020 Stallion Testing: Expenses will be paid by owners

2021 ABFP

Measure Goal:

Measure Actual:

Revenue Budget: 42,450.00

Revenue Actual:

Expense Budget: 38,000.00

Expense Actual:

Pending the owners of Tjaarda decision to move forward with ABFP testing for 2021.

Strategic Planning Goal:

- 1) Review and approve minutes from the 6-15-2020 and 6-26-20 meeting(attachments)approved
- 2) Status of revision of the North America Stallion Selection Process Document: it is under review by the FHANA Board and will be posted as soon as approval is complete.
- 3) Update on stallion selection for 70 day testing. It will not begin in October as planned. The KFPS is requesting that we begin the testing possibly in December. We are requesting that we begin sooner and use videos in the beginning so that the testing is completed in January. The judges selected Atze for the 70 day testing and Pier van der Hoek will admit him to the 70 day stallion testing..
- 4) The KFPS advised Chris Piovarchy that he may bring Floris Majestic Friesians to the testing if he desires but they did not recommend him for the testing.
- 5) COVID status for Hanford, California, site of 70 day stallion testing. Current status is purple and all events are restricted in numbers of people that may attend. The judges could be there with masks and practicing social distancing but the general public should not be invited to attend. This also depends on the status of flights from the NL to the US.
- 6) Guidelines /process development - defining communication with the KFPS stallion committee during the selection process and dissemination of information related to stallion testing reports and results. In the future the stallion committee will have an article and photos available of any stallions selected for the 70 day testing for immediate publication on the FHANA website and facebook page. This will follow the notification of the stallion owners of the KFPS Stallion Jurys' decisions regarding their stallions.
- 7) Review and update Stallion selection information which is sent to stallion owners(see attachment) Will review and update over the next several months.
- 8) 2021 ABFP testing: review proposed budget(see attached) and status of Tjaarda offspring testing. Owners have requested an additional year from the KFPS for Tjaarda to have enough offspring in the keurings. Proposed budget was accepted.
- 9) Follow up re: 6-25-2020 request from Ruth Page for assistance with Doaitzen 420 Sport's preferent status that she has been requesting from the KFPS for three years in a row with no response. Sharon spoke with her.Ruth will wait until December to see if she receives a response from the KFPS. Sharon will check back with her in December.

